
Do you have questions about Autosomal DNA? 

Denise Sproed, a member of the Association of Professional Genealogists 

(not a member of the W.V.G.S.), is available to answer your questions 
about Autosomal DNA testing by appointment at the Genealogy Desk 

at Salem Public Library. Denise can be available Tuesday thru Friday in 
the evenings after 5 PM, and some Friday afternoons. Click on the 

“DNA Appointment Request Form”, fill out the online form, and click 
“Submit” to send an appointment request to Denise. She will contact 

you at the email you provide to confirm your appointment, so be sure 
to include your correct email address in the form. 

• Denise has an interest in Autosomal DNA and is willing to answer your 
questions. She is on the web:  

her web page - http://freepages.genealogy.rootsweb.com/~sproed/ 
Facebook Page - https://www.facebook.com/denisesproed?fref=ts 

and Wikitree - https://www.wikitree.com/treewidget/Sproed-1/5 

• Visit with Denise at the library. She will share tips on how to use 

Autosomal DNA for genealogy, demonstrate the research and reporting 

tools available on the Ancestry, Family Tree DNA, 23andMe, and 
Gedmatch websites, and help you with your DNA results. 

• Denise has tips for maximizing DNA on our WVGS Member page. 

• Denise can be contacted at denisesproed@gmail.com  

Also, for anyone thinking of venturing into using Autosomal DNA testing as a 

tool in their genealogical research, a book has been authored by one of our 
Oregon Genealogists, Emily Aulicinio, “Genetic Genealogy”, available on 

Emily's blog page at: http://genealem-geneticgenealogy.blogspot.com/  


